

April 6, 2006 District 15 Minutes

Attendees: Sandra r., Sharon H., Robin S., Bob B., Dave H., Reyman H., Audrey A., Bob Mc., Kevin M., Junior E., Brad W., Mike C., Nancy R., Gina V. Roxanne M., Dan H., Lynn C., Brian S., Carole R. Joe B.

- Meeting Opened 7:05 PM

Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, Twelve Traditions, Twelve Concepts

Tradition 4 Long Form – Dave. Concept 4 Long Form - Mike  
Approved March Minutes as read and corrected. Bob Mc. made correction of spelling for "Elder" community.

Bob B led the discussion on the Tradition Checklist. The discussion included the alignment and responsibilities of service people.

Open discussion items about working with other Alcoholics:

- Behaviors - we should be patience maker
  - accept different behaviors and learn
  - don't create resentments
- Willingness to go to any length to help others - we need to reach out to some extent.
- Dan - not always good to push people
- Nancy - Sometimes it's hard to draw line of how much direction should be given
- Kevin - Offer help and talk to others about getting suggestion
- Peyman - share what you have learned with others and personal experiences
- Mike - talked about dual addictions

#### COMMITTEE REPORTS:

C.E.C.: Bob Mc gave report from attending PRASSA. There were 2 round tables and a total of 60 people who participated. The first state to start a CEC was Hawaii followed by California. Oreg., Wash., and Ariz. are interested in creating CEC's. as well. The 1st sober over 60 convention will be in Hawaii May 18th - 20th. The 2nd will take place in Arizona. The CEC is currently talking to 13 Central Offices about listing meetings as inclusive organizations.

H & I: Brian gave requirements for participating on H & I panels. H & I conference is scheduled to take place April 29 in Orange.

There is a need for additional people to help with Juvenile Hall.

G.S.R. SCHOOL: - Bob and Mike gave an orientation session to 3 new GSR's.

LITERATURE: - Carole brought pamphlets and information available for the taking and offered to get any additional information upon request.

#### OFFICERS REPORTS:

TREASURER REPORT: Nancy R gave report for Alex. We need estimate of expenses. This will be discussed further in Steering Committee Meeting.

ARCHIVIST: Bob B. had nothing to report at this time.

REGISTRAR: Peyman is working on getting all new members input and will be comprising a new list.

#### PRASSA

Lynn and Nancy provided feedback. Defined what PRASSA was and who was included. Shared that meetings took place all throughout the event. Nancy gave feedback from Web-site meetings she attended. These covered the level of computer knowledge that exists and privacy protection concerns. Nancy will send out information to group.

D.C.M.'s - Reports were given on visits made to meetings. Peyman said that the group numbers will be forwarded to Jason so that contributions can be better matched.

GUEST : Joel, Alternate Delegate to General Services, Area 9, Mid-Southern Calif. Region. Joel talked about the importance of voting at the pre-conference workshop. He shared the purpose and procedure of participating.

Adjournment: 9:00pm

Respectfully submitted, Elane G. District 15 Secretary